Minutes January 10, 2012

Board members present were Neil Cox — RE, Todd Swain — Assistant RE, Betty
Martin — Secretary, Virginia Apker — Treasurer, Steve Herrod, Pat Lipsinic, Jon
Pyeatt, and George Walker. The minutes of the December meeting and the
treasurer’s report were approved as presented.

Solo Report — Todd Swain: We still need a solo chairman for 2012. The
schedule has not yet been determined.

AVRG (Race) Report — Betty Martin: The MiDiv schedule is now on the MiDiuv
web site. Our only event at Hallett this year is a Rational/National on April 14-15.
The Sunday national is part of the BF Goodrich Super Tour.

Rally Cross Report — Pat Lipsinic: The 2012 schedule has not yet been
determined.

Old Business:

The MiDiv Convention is the first weekend in February. The region will pay the
registration fee for any NEOKkla region of record member who wants to attend.
When registering on MSR or by mail, don‘t include payment. The region will be
billed by the convention chairman.

The NEOKIa Awards Party will on February 11 at the Stokely Event Center, 10111
E. 45" Place, Tulsa, from 6 P.M. to 10 P.M. Dinner will be served at 7 P.M.,
catered by Burnco BBQ. The cost is $10.00 per person.

New Business:

Neil Cox opened a discussion concerning advertising on the NEOkla web site.
The discussion concerned whether we want to accept advertising, and, if so,
what guidelines should be followed. We are going to check the web sites of
other regions and discuss this with others at the MiDiv convention before taking
any action.

Since the February meeting would be on Valentine’s Day and immediately
following the Awards Party, Steve Herrod moved to cancel the February meeting;
Todd seconded. Motion carried. The next meeting will be on March 13 at
Burnco.

Meeting adjourned.

Betty Martin, secretary



